State of Texas

County of Webb

City of Laredo

On this the 11th day of February, 1982, the City Council of the City of Laredo, Texas convened in Special City Council Meeting at the Council Chambers of City Hall at 5:30 P.M., with the following members thereof present, to-wit:

ALDO TATANGELO MAYOR

ROBERTO FLORES # ALDERMEN

CARLOS A. ZUNIGA

VIDAL CANTU, JR.

GUILLERMO BENAVIDES

ANDRES RAMOS

FELIPE SANCHEZ, JR.

GUSTAVO GUEVARA, JR. CITY SECRETRARY

EUSTORGIO PEREZ CITY ATTORNEY

ABSENT: Aldermen Trevino and Guerra.

*

With a quorum present, the Mayor called the meeting to order and the following proceedings were carried out:

*

Alderman Zuniga made a motion to take up the addendum item first. Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

*

The addendum item was an ordinance awarding the bid for the resurfacing of the Market Street Tennis Courts and authorizing the Mayor to sign the necessary contract of said project and to pay for said project from the General Fund Account Numbers 01-0664-0001-0000 and 01-5115-1200-0100.

Alderman Ramos made a motion to adopt the ordinance awarding the bid to Teni-Track, Inc. for the bid price of \$26,460.00.

Alderman Flores seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AWARDING THE BID FOR THE RESURFACING OF THE MARKET STREET TENNIS COURTS AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO THE NECESSARY CONTRACT OF SAID PROJECT AND TO PAY FOR SAID PROJECT FROM THE GENERAL FUND ACCOUNT NUMBERS 01-0664-0001-0000, 01-5115-1200-0100.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

The second and last item was Executive Session to discuss personnel matters under Article 6252-17, Section 2(g).

Alderman Cantu made a motion to go into Executive Session under Article 6252-17, Section 2(g). Alderman Zuniga seconded the motion and all were in favor.

After Executive Session, Alderman Benavides made a motion to adopt an ordinance upgrading the salary of the City's Traffic Engineer to the figure of \$37,400 to become effective February 1, 1982 and until the ordinance is drafted and signed. He stated several reasons for upgrading the Traffic Engineer's salary.

- 1.) The City's need for Traffic Engineer.
- 2.) This Council has found that Mr. Noel Robinson is highly competent at handling the city's present traffic problems.
- 3.) This Council foresees an even greater need for a Traffic Engineer with the qualities of Mr. Noel Robinson.

Alderman Cantu seconded the motion and all were in favor.

AN ORDINANCE

ADJUSTING THE SALARY OF THE TRAFFIC DIRECTOR FROM \$28,262.52 TO \$37,400.00; THIS INVOLVES NO CHANGE IN THE OVERALL BUDGET OF THE TRAFFIC SAFETY DEPARTMENT.

The Mayor declared in open meeting that the ordinance had passed.

*

With no further business to discuss, Alderman Zuniga made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Sanchez seconded the motion and all were in favor. The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

GUSTAVO GUEVAR CITY SECRETARY